Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 12th April 2022 at 7.00 p.m. 

There was one member of the public present.

John Rogers had sent his apologies and asked Councillor Fielding to report on the recent work done by Woodlands including hedge planting and works to the bird house, he said that Woodlands are prepared to work with the community group for the Jubilee and beacon lighting.   
There is a lack of school places all over and no new planning applications for schools have been submitted yet.


Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th April 2022.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors B Ayton, G Robinson, R Hewson and S Fielding. 
District Councillor Pressley
There was 1 members of the public present.

040/22 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillor P Blagg 

A letter of resignation has been received from Councillor S Rex.

041/22 Declarations of Interest 
Councillor Fielding declared an interest in Woodlands and Planning, Councillor Pressley declared an interest in Planning and RDS, Councillor Ayton declared an interest in the Newsletter.
042/22 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 8th March 2022
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th March copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and were signed by the Chairman.

Councillor Robinson asked for an update on the items he had missed from the last meeting.

043/22 Matters Arising 
a)  Vacancies – There are three vacancies.  The applicant who was invited to this meeting has sent his apologies.
b) Cricket ground – John Krawczyk is currently on leave; he will be invited to the next meeting.
c) CIL – Telephone Box, Christmas Lights – A quote for £100 has been received for clearing the brambles from the phone box and a quote for £700 for painting it.  Resolved -The Chairman proposed we now arrange to compete the forms to take ownership of the box, seconded by Councillor Ayton and all agreed.  The Chairman will get prices of lettering for the next meeting.
Nothing has been heard regarding the Christmas lights.
d) Planters – The clerk reported that the licence should arrive next week.  Resolved – the chairman proposed we arrange for the tubs to be ordered and the licence to be signed, seconded by Councillor Ayton and unanimously agreed.  Councillor Robinson asked about Church Corner, Councillor Fielding will discuss this with the new Highways Manager when they have a site visit and ask what is suggested for this area.
e) Neighbourhood Plan – The chairman reported that the Club are happy for a meeting to be arranged there, a date will be arranged.
f) Litter bins – The clerk will request a quote from Mark.  The Chairman offered to move the other bin at the weekend to where the pavement is wider this was unanimously agreed.

g) Church clock repairs – There are now multiple issues with the clock. Councillor Ayton proposed we accept the quote from Smiths of Derby for £650 to service the clock and provide a report, seconded by Councillor Hewson and all agreed, Councillor Ayton will arrange for this to be done.

h) Flooding Plan Meeting – Rachael has done more training.  Councillor Fielding gave details of further training in May.  Someone will look at the signs needed and where they should be.  £300 should have already been sent to the Parish Council but is not on the statement yet.

i) Platinum Jubilee/ Beacon Lighting – Councillor Hauxwell has been to two meetings to discuss the event.  David Underwood has put together a package with a few local bands at a cost of £600.  Councillors Pressley and Fielding offered to pay this from their allowances and will also ask Councillor Dean to contribute.

It is thought the beacon lighting is after 9 pm, Councillor Blagg may not be able to do this.  Councillors unanimously agreed to arrange this and maybe serve refreshments.

J) Village Name Sign – the clerk was asked to get a quote for this to be treated.

k) Willow Drive – Councillor Hewson proposed the clerk write to Stancliffe asking them to bring this to the same standard as the Sorrell Drive sign, seconded by Councillor Robinson and all agreed.

044/22	New Business 

a) Funding Churches – This was deferred to the next meeting.

b) Air Pollution – Councillor Ayton had raised the issue of car engines left running at the crossing, Councillor Fielding will ask about this.

c) Hedge – fly tipping – Mark had reported this which councillors agreed was a District or County issue as the planning permission states the trees cannot be cut and the cuttings are still there, Councillor Fielding will look into this further.

d) Additional grass cutting – the clerk was asked to clarify the area this refers to for the next meeting.

e) Newsletter – Attention was drawn to the Newsletter my not be able to fund itself next year.  Councillor Ayton will forward editions to the British Library as requested.  The clerk was asked to include the Jubilee, Neighbourhood Plan, Planters and flood training.

045/22	Planning
a) New Applications
There were no new applications.
b) Decisions 
There were no new decisions.
046/22 Reports from County and District Councillors.
District Councillor Pressley had circulated his report, he explained that the Public Spaces Protection Order for Worksop and Retford is out for consultation.
County Councillor Fielding reported on the flooding issues and will be meeting the district manager to discuss the highway related issues.
047/22 Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 31.03.22
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	16,126.32

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,730.56

	
	
	
	
	
	21,856.88

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	525.10

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	160.00

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	270.80

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	1,340.00

	
	
	Notts ALC
	
	
	309.10

	
	
	
	
	
	2,605.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	2,605.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	13,521.32

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,730.56

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	19,251.88

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	3,944.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	15,307.56



		
	
	
	
	


 c) Signatories – The clerk was unable to download a new form, Councillor Ayton will check who is on the existing mandate.

d) Clerks Salary – Councillor Hauxwell proposed the salary be increased to £338.40 a month, seconded by Councillor Ayton
 and all agreed.

e) Audit – John Haddon can do the internal audit for £65, Councillor Hauxwell proposed this be accepted, seconded by 
Councillor Hewson and agreed.



048/22 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding - This had been discussed.
049/22 Correspondence
Correspondence had been circulated.
An email received about foam on the river was discussed and councillor asked if the resident could come back to us if he gets a response.
050/22	Police Report
There was no new report.
051/22 Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Hewson asked if we could chase up the letter to Highways agreed in January regarding the speed limits.
Councillor Robinson asked about Spring Lane, Councillor Fielding has sent more photos.
The Chairman reported on an issue of concern raised by the handyman which has subsequently been passed on to school and the PCSO, anti-social behaviour needs to be reported.
The bench in the village garden has not been repainted as it is very broken this will be put on the next agenda.
052/22	 Date of next meeting
10th May 2022
The meeting closed at 9.14 p.m.
